BBA FIRST YEAR FIRST SEMESTER EXAMINATION, 2011

ENGLISH

Subject Code : 1105

Time—3 hours Full marks—70

[N.B.—The figures in the right margin indicate full marks. Answer all the questions from part A, B and C.]

Part A

Read the passage below and answer the questions :--

"Michael" is a pastoral poem by William Wordsworth. It is a story in verse. It tells us about the life of Michael who was a poor shepherd living in the Lake District of England. He was economical and industrious. His wife, Isabella, was also hard-working. Their son Luke, was the apple of their eye. He was a great comfort to them in their old age. But faced with a sudden and unexpected financial crisis, they were compelled to live without the company of their beloved son. Luke went to London to work. He was employed in a business owned by a relative. The relative was satisfied with his work. A dutiful son, Luke wrote home regularly for a year. Then his letters became irregular. He got involved in wicked activities.

1. (a) Answer the following questions :---

- (i) By whom is "Michael" written?
- (ii) Where did Michael live? when all to ano you no dostanting a share
- (iii) How did Luke's parents look upon him?
- (iv) What forced Luke's parents to live apart from him?
- (v) Why were his letters irregular to his parents?

(b) Change the following words as directed in the brackets and make your own sentences with the changed words (any five) :---

Poor (Noun); Comfort (Adjective); Sudden (Adverb); Employ (Noun); Write (Adjective); Satisfy (Adverb); Life (Verb).

(c) Summarise the passage in your own words.

www.e.seling and his older all Part B

- 2. (a) Correct the following sentence :---
 - (i) All the furnitures have been sold.
 - (ii) Each and every boy were given prizes.
 - (iii) Hasan gave me wrong informations.
 - (iv) Twenty three percent of the population of India are Muslims.
 - (v) Either John or Kerry are expected to meet at the Airport.

[Please turn over

Marks

10



	Mari	ks
(b) Us	se the correct form of verbs within the bracket :	5
<i>(i)</i>	It (be) a nice day, we started singing.	
(ii)		
(iii	i) Charity (begin) at home.	
(iv)) Fifteen years (pass) since I meet him.	
(v)	You (visit) Dhaka lately.	
3. (a) Fr	rame appropriate WH questions from the following sentences :	5
<i>(i)</i>	The rock is too heavy (for me) to carry.	
(ii)	John came here for some money.	
(iii)	i) He is only twelve years old.	a
(iv)) Simon goes to church every Sunday.	
(v)	The doctor has treated the patient carefully.	
<i>(b)</i> Cc	ombine the sentences into one :	5
(i)	The question is very hard. He cannot answer it.	
niorti (ii)	THE STALL DESIGNATION IN THE STALL AND A STALL	
(iii)	D Everybody likes me. I am simple.	
(iv)) Allah loves us all. He made us all.	
(v)	The teacher was not present. The students were not present as	
Marks	well.	
01 -	(a) Answer the following questions —	
4 Write	and the second s	0
	Reading Books;	U
	Entrepreneurship. In the solution of the and the solution of the W (iii)	
	(u) Why were his lattane imparting to the manufall	0
	an application to the Chief Engineer, Road and Highway for the 1 struction of Dhaka to Dinajpur Road.	0
recon	ovin sentences with the changed words (any five) a	
Write	a letter to the Managing Director of Janata Bank for rescheduling	
	bank loan amount.	
6 Trans	(c) Summarise the passage in your own words.	0
	ইংরেজি ভাষাতে খুবই দুর্বল। বর্তমানে ইংরেজি, গণিত আর তথ্য প্রযুক্তিতে দক্ষতা	
	উন্নতি সম্ভব নহে। বাণিজ্যিক কর্মকাণ্ডে ইংরেজি জানা খুবই জরুরী। গণিত 📜 ক্তির বিকাশ ঘটায়। গণিতের পাশাপাশি তথ্যপ্রযুক্তি বিষয়ে জ্ঞান অর্জন অত্যাবশ্যক।	and a
1001-11		
	 (ii) Each and every boy were given prizes. (iii) Hasan gave me wrong informations. 	
	(iii) Trassil gave his wrong automations. (iv) T wenty three percent of the population of India arc Muslims.	
	(v) Either John of Kerry are expected to meet at the Airport.	
২৩৫এক্স	and the same in case of a same from the from the same to the	

-

২৩৫এক্স ১৯০০ লেজ ১৯০৬/11

dires.



ENGLISH

Subject Code: 1105

Time—3 hours

Full marks-70

[N.B.—The figures in the right margin indicate full marks. Answer all the questions from Part A, B and C.]

PART A

Read the passage below and answer the questions :---

Advertisement and consumers go together. Those are both a hallmark and a malain in modern life. Aggressiveness is now being used in the world of promotion of products and consumer goods and services from shoes to ships, from hair dressing to air liner. Actually, advertisement is the great means which is used to promote the market of the products. So, the manufacturers and entrepreneurs of the products try to attract the consumers through very attractive and interesting advertisements. Sometimes advertisements are so rough and tough that the consumers become the prey to the misleading advertisements. There are plenty of allegation that traders and manufacturers resort to various malpractices aimed at befoaling the consumers to maximise their own profit. Sometimes advertisements are very harmful to the children. That from their earlyhood they become familiar with the bad names and bad habits like smoking, falsehood and different kinds of poses. So, it is necessary to stop unethical business, unethical advertisement. The consumers think that government must formulate an appropriate set of laws or regulations and should have a body to ensure that all go by the rules.

Marks

1. (a) Answer the following questions :-

10

- (i) What does advertisement promote?
- (ii) Why do manufacturers depend on advertisement?
- (iii) How are the consumers sometimes misled?
- *(iv)* How can it be ensured that advertisements go by the rules?
- (v) Why are advertisements sometimes harmful to the children?

[Please turn over



5

5

5

(b) Change the following words as directed in the brackets and make your own sentences with the changed words (any five):—

Modern (Verb); Consumer (Verb); Product (Adjective); Attractive (Adverb); Mislead (Adjective); Various (Noun); Formulate (Noun).

(c) What is the main idea and what are the supporting ideas in the passage?

PART Bos bas woled encoded and bas R

2. (a) Correct the following sentences :---

(i) I heard that he has come home.

(ii) Thousand of people are migrating to Canada.

(iii) In Bangladesh tea is more preferable than coffee.

(iv) He promised that he will help me.

(v) It is you who is responsible for this.

(b) Use the correct form of verbs in the brackets :---

(i) It is long time since I (meet) you.

(ii) She looked at me (smile).

(iii) He was used to (take) bribe.

(iv) We found the chicken (cook) so deliciously.

(v) The man with his children (come) to my house everyday.

3. (a) Frame appropriate WH questions from the following sentences :—

(i) The tiger killed the deer.

(ii) It is his responsibility to protect the house.

(iii) It sounds so sweet.

(iv) The train run 100 miles per hour.

(v) Two and two make four.



Marks

12

5

(b) Combine the sentences into one :-

- (i) I saw some children. They were young. They were playing in the garden.
- (ii) This is Mr. Kamal. He is a veteran politician. He is so popular among the people.
- (iii) I was puzzled. I could not answer the question. It was so critical.
- (iv) I went there. I finished the work. I returned home.
- (v) He bought a car. It is luxurious. It is imported from Germany.

PART C

4. Write a paragraph on any one of the following topics :---

(i) Cottage Industry;

(ii) Herbal Medicine Industry.

5. Draw a specimen letter to open a joint venture shoe factory.

Or,

Write a letter to the Manager, Foreign Exchange Branch, Sonali Bank, to open L/C for importing 1 lac metric ton rice from Sharma Co., 39, Orly, Bombay, India.

6. Translate into English :----

দক্ষ ব্যবস্থাপনা একটি বাণিজ্যিক প্রতিষ্ঠানের সাফল্যের জন্য অপরিহার্য। উৎপাদন, বিপণন এবং হিসাবরক্ষণ এই তিনটি বিভাগের সুষ্ঠু সমন্বয় করাই একজন ব্যবস্থাপকের কাজ। ব্যবসা প্রশাসন এমন একটি বিষয় যা একজন দক্ষ ব্যবস্থাপক তৈরিতে সাহায্য করে। এটি ছাত্রদের সমগ্র উৎপাদন প্রক্রিয়া সম্পর্কে ধারণা দেয়। পাশাপাশি এটি বাজারজাতকরণের দিকটিকেও সমান গুরুত্ব দেয়।





10

10

ENGLISH Subject Code : 1105 Examination Code : 601

Time—3 hours Full marks—70

[N.B.—The figures in the right margin indicate full marks. Answer all the questions from part A, B and C.]

Part A

Read the passage below and answer the questions :---

The third great defect of our civilization is that it does not know what to do with its knowledge) Science has given us powers fit for the gods, yet we use them like small children. For example, we do not know how to manage our machines. Machines were made to be man's servants; yet he has grown so dependent on them that they are in a fair way to become his master. Already most men spend most of their lives looking after and waiting upon machines. And the machines are very stern masters. They must be fed with coal and given petrol to drink, and oil to wash with, and they must be kept at the right temperature. And if they do not get their meals when they expect them, they grow sulky and refuse to work, or burst with rage, and blow up, and spread ruin and destruction all round them. So, we have to wait upon them very attentively and do all that we can to keep them in a good temper. Already we find it difficult either to work or play without the machines, and a time may come when they will rule us altogether, just as we rule the animals. For the machines themselves, and the power which the machines have given us, are not civilization but aids of civilization.

- 1. (a) Answer the following questions :---
 - (i) What is the third great defect of our civilization?
 - (ii) Why have machines become man's master?
 - (iii) What will happen if machines do not get their meals?
 - (iv) How will the machines rule us in future?
 - (v) What are the aids of civilization?
 - (b) Change the following words as directed in the bracket and make your own sentences with the changed words (any five): knowledge (Verb); difficult (Noun); power (Adverb); destruction (Adjective); refuse (Noun); attentively (Adjective); civil (Verb).

(c) Summarise the passage in your own words.

[Please turn over

Marks

10

5

5

a



2. (a) Correct the following words :-

(i) He made two goals.

(ii) I am looking forward to hear from you.

(iii) I am not in good term with Rahim.

(iv) There is no place in the bench.

(v) We shall discuss about the matter.

(b) Use the correct form of verbs within the bracket :

(i) Would you mind (sing) a song?

(ii) Having (get) the news, he burst out in tears.

(iii) If I had a lot of money, I (help) the poor.

(iv) You asked as if you (know) everything.

(v) The boy (wear) spectacles started working.

3. (a) Frame appropriate WH questions from the following sentences :---

- (i) The seminar was held in Khulna.
- (ii) The news made him sad.
- (iii) I talked to Nishu.
- (iv) Her efforts proved successful.
- (v) He is fond of playing cricket.

(b) Combine the following sentences into one :

- (i) It was a dark night. He set out from home. His object was to fight for his country.
- (*ii*) The sun was setting. The prince proceeded to the main gate. The main gate led into this place.
- (iii) I was returning home. I saw a man. He looked very happy.
- *(iv)* The prince was ill. The people heard it. They crowded at the palace.

(v) This is Dr. Fakrul Alam. He is a senior Professor of Dhaka University. He is so popular among the students.



Marks

5

5

1 SZ	Part C	Marks
<u>A</u> .	 Write a paragraph on any one of the following topics : (i) Garments Industry in Bangladesh; (ii) Importance of ICT in Business Education. 	10
ß.	Write a letter to the Manager of a Bank informing that you have lost your ATM card and need a replacement. Or,	10
1-4	Write a letter to your younger brother about the necessity of English in Business sector.	an a fre
6.	Translate into English:— পরিবেশ নিয়ে সারা বিশ্ব আজ চিন্তিত। "ধরিত্রীকে বাঁচাও", এই শ্রোগান আজ বিশ্বাবাসীকে নাড়া দিয়েছে। প্রকৃতপক্ষে পরিবেশ এবং সবুজ বৃক্ষের মাঝে এক নিবিড় সম্পর্ক রয়েছে। বৃক্ষই পরিবেশ রক্ষার মূল উপাদান। আসুন আমরা সবাই মিলে রকমারি ফুল ও অন্যান্য সবুজ বৃক্ষের চাষ করে পরিবেশকে দূষণমুক্ত রাখি।	10
	we have to wait from their term interfereds that is it that is to the the term of	
	e the data is not cavillative bei ards a callocation	-
	And Andrew Provide makes death in the second	1
	a reasing officiency stands as direction in the marrier and	
N.	A state of the second s	
୫୦ଏ:	₫	

285

ENGLISH Course Code : 1105 Examination Code : 601

Time—3 hours

Full marks-70

[N.B.—The figures in the margin indicate full marks. Answer all the questions from Part A, B and C.]

'Part A

1. Read the passage below and answer the questions :---

Facebook is an online social networking service headquartered in Menlo Park, California. Its name comes from a colloquialism for the directory given to students at some American universities. Facebook was founded on February 4, 2004, by Mark Zuckerberg with his college roommates and fellow Harvard University students Eduardo Saverin, Andrew McCollum, Dustin Moskovitz and Chris Hughes. The founders initially limited the website's membership to Harvard students, but now allow anyone who claims to be at least 13 years old worldwide to become a registered user of the website, although proof is not required.

Facebook lets us connect to different people from anywhere in the world, because almost every people these days are familiar with Facebook. This gives us the opportunity to know more about their culture, values, custom and tradition. The social networking website Facebook has established itself as the premier social networking website. It provides a wealth of benefits for business users. Facebook allows business owners to provide customer service and answer sales questions directly though this social networking service. Facebook offers a number of benefits to marketing professionals and small business owners alike. With its massive user base, Facebook gives marketers a nearly limitless audience for commercial messages. Most importantly, Facebook offers students the opportunity to create a positive self-image. Facebook profiles gives students a chance to create the image of themselves that they want people to see by putting their best qualities "out there."

Critics claim that Facebook isolates people from one another by putting users behind a computer screen. Due to the use of Facebook, many users receive email nearly everyday from anonymous users asking to date and chat on other websites. It continuously becomes frustrating to receive all these useless spam emails and no solution is being revised. Facebook can be very addictive for its members. Many hours may also pass and we could have done

[Please turn over



something more important than using Facebook. Several members of social networking sites actually use them throughout the day and night without any sense at all. Fake profile is one of the biggest disadvantages of Facebook. Now it has become easier to create fake profile. There are plenty of groups and Fan pages out there which are being created to abuse or violate other religions, personalities, nations etc. People often use fake profile to insult or harass someone. Facebook is good for staying in contact with friends, but we need to understand that these sites can be used to some extent, but not over the limit.

(a) Answer the following questions :-

Marks 10

5

5

5

5

- *(i)* What is the condition to become the registered member of Facebook?
- (ii) What benefits do business owners get from Facebook?
- (iii) Which scope do students get with the help of Facebook profiles?
- *(iv)* Why do you think that receiving useless spam emails is frustrating?
- (v) How does fake profile create negative impact?
- (b) Change the following words as directed in the brackets and make your own sentences with the changed words (any five) :

proof (Verb); required (Noun); tradition (Adjective); importantly (Noun); Critics (Verb); solution (Verb); limit (Noun).

(c) What is the main idea and what are the supporting ideas in the passage?

Part B

- 2. (a) Correct the following words :-
 - (i) He resigned from the post.
 - (ii) Good night, how are you?
 - (iii) Cattles are grazing in the field.
 - (iv) The data is not correct.
 - (v) Wordsworth wrote many poetry.
 - (b) Use the correct form of verbs in the brackets :-
 - (i) I got the car (repair).
 - (ii) He went to the stadium with a view to (play) there.
 - (iii) Last night the students (tell) to vacate the hostel.
 - (iv) I dare not (to take) such a risk.
 - (v) You would rather (to leave) him alone.



Marks

5

3. (a) Frame appropriate WH questions from the following sentences :--

- (i) I am fine, thanks.
- (ii) My elder sister reached Chittagong in the evening.
- (iii) There are 365 days in a year.
- (iv) Of all fruits, I like the mangoes most.
- (v) He has spent many years in Australia.
- (b) Combine the following sentences into one :---
 - (i) The sailors were very angry with the ancient mariner. He had killed the albatross. It was a crime.
 - (*ii*) There is a common saying. It is somewhat true. The dogs are attached to persons. The cats are attached to places.
 - (iii) It was one late afternoon of autumn. We went by the side of a river. We enjoyed a walk there.
 - *(iv)* Taufiq bought a shirt. It was red. Its price was 700 Tk. He bought it from New Market.
 - (v) Abraham Lincoln was a patriot. He wanted to relieve the misery of the people. He wanted to do it by abolishing slavery and drinking.

Part C

4. Write a paragraph on any one of the following topics :---

(i) Real Estate Sector of Bangladesh;

(ii) Entrepreneurship.

5. Write a letter to the editor of a newspaper stating the cause and 10 effect of Drug Addiction,

Or,

Write an application to the Managing Director of a Bank for the post of an auditor.

6. Translate into English :---

তুমি কি বিশ্বাস কর না, সততাই সর্বোৎকৃষ্ট পন্থা? কি আশ্বর্য! তুমি এখনও মিথ্যা বলেই চলেছো। নিজেকে সংশোধিত কর। পরের নিন্দা করা মহাপাপ। তুমি জেনে থাকবে, সংশোধিত ব্যক্তিবর্গই একসময় সামাজিক মর্যাদার উঁচু স্থানে অধিষ্ঠিত হন।

২৫৬এক্স



10

ENGLISH

Subject Code : 1105

Examination Code: 601

Time-3 hours

Full marks-70

[N.B.—The figures in the right margin indicate full marks. Answer all the questions from Part A, B and C.]

Part A

Read the passage below and answer the questions :--

The most general definition of climate change is a change in the statistical properties of the climate system when considered over long periods of time, regardless of cause. Accordingly, fluctuations over periods shorter than a few decades do not represent climate change. The term sometimes is used to refer specifically to climate change caused by human activity, as opposed to changes in climate that may have resulted as part of earth's natural processes.

Recently the scientists have reported that world's climate is undergoing a significant change. It is evident that world temperatures are increasing day by day. This increase in global warming is caused by increasing amount of carbon dioxide. Greenhouse effect is the likely cause of global warming. The earth's climate is changing. Its temperature has increased by about 0.7° C since the industrial revolution. These climate changes are caused primarily by the emission of greenhouse gases from the burning of fossil fuels and secondarily from changes in land use caused by agriculture and forestry.

There are many causes of climate change. This is caused by destruction of trees, smoke of motor vehicles, rapid growth of industry, use of CFCs and use of detergents. United Nations secretary general Ban Ki-Moon says, "Climate change already under way is more frightening than any science fiction movie". There is a 90% chance that climate change is caused by human activity and may bring abrupt effects. The scientists predict that midway through the next century, temperatures may have risen by as much as 4°C. This can reduce mankind's ability to grow food, destroy or damage wildlife, raise sea level and thereby flood coastal areas and farmland. The alarming news about Bangladesh is that as a result of the rise of the sea level, the lower southern part of the country may one day go under water.

[Please turn over



To avoid the consequence of climate change we must stop deforestation and start tree plantation all over the country. At the same time we should make the developed countries stop producing greenhouse gases. The world community should be united in this regard, it should be understood that no country can escape the effect of climate change.

(a) Answer the following questions :----

Marks 10

5

5

- (i) What is the general conception about global warming?
- (ii) What do the reports indicate?
- (iii) What are the causes of climate change?
- (iv) What is the prediction of the experts?
- (v) What are the consequences of global warming?
- (b) Change the following words as directed in the brackets and make your own sentences with the changed words (any five):

climate (adjective); reduce (nous) definition (verb); increase (noun); predict (noun); time (acjective), oppose (noun).

c) What is the main idea and what are the supporting ideas in the passage?

Part B

- . (a) Correct the following sentences :---
 - (i) He speaks English like English.
 - (ii) He is suffering from pneumonia
 - (iii) Can I ask who are you?
 - (iv) There is no place in the bench.
 - (v) If I had a garden, I could have sold flowers.
 - (b) Use the correct form of verbs in the brackets :--
 - (i) You had better (gone) there.
 - (ii) I fancy I (turns) pale.

3.

- (iii) I wish I (congratulation) you callier.
- (iv) Scarcely (I reach) the station when the train left.
- (v) You (take) a nice preparation for the BBA First Year First Semester for four months.
- (a) Frame appropriate WH questions from the following sentences :---
 - (i) I was late due to traffic jam.
 - (ii) The pen belongs to you. Ic
 - (iii) He drove the car at 80 km/hr.
 - (iv). Of the three girls, the elder one is the most beautiful.
 - (v) I don't know whether he is houest or not.



Marks

Combine the following sentences into one :---(b)

- (i) Death is inevitable to all. We must die today or tomorrow. Everybody knows it.
- (ii) Nobody can deny the fact. Bangladesh has become a middle income country. The per capita annual income of the country has crossed 1000 dollars.
- (iii) Robert Bruce was defeated in the battle. He regained his kingdom. He had perseverance.
- (iv) King Lear decided to divide his kingdom. He had three daughters. He loved them very much.
- (v) Nelson Mandela struggled against racial segregation. He was imprisoned for three decades. It could not break his heart.

Part C

10 Write a paragraph on any one of the following topics :---4. (i) Advertisement and the Expansion of Business. (ii) Cottage Industries in Bangladesh. 5. Write a letter to the manager of a bank to issue you a credit card.

Or,

Write a letter to the Principal of your college for permission to arrange a seminar on "The importance of entrepreneurship".

- 6. Translate into English :---
 - দেশের উন্নত শহরগুলোতে চলাফেরা করা আজকাল বেশ কঠিন হয়ে পড়েছে। মনে হয় রাস্তায় যত মানুষ ধরে যানবাহনের সংখ্যা তার চেয়ে অনেক বেশী। তারপর আছে যেমন শব্দ তেমনি ধোঁয়া আর ধুলা। এ অবস্থায় সাধারণ মানুষের কষ্টের সীমা-পরিসীমা নেই। তবে আশার কথা যে, বর্তমান সরকার যাতায়াত ব্যবস্থা সহজ ও সুলভ করার ব্যাপারে গ্রয়োজনীয় পদক্ষেপ ইতোমধ্যেই গ্রহণ করেছেন এবং তার বাস্তবায়ন শুরু করেছেন।

৯৮এক



10

ENGLISH

Subject Code : 1105 Examination Code : 601

Time-3 hours

Full marks-70

[N.B.—The figures in the right margin indicate full marks. Answer all the questions from part A, B and C.]

Part A

1. Read the passage below and answer the questions that follow :---

Education is much more than literacy. The concept of education is much more significant. One who has enriched his head, hand and heart in a harmonious way is educated in the true sense of the term. So, here we get the concept of three R's—Reading, Writing and Arithmetic. When a literate person uplifts himself to self learning stage, he begins to acquire the w enrichment of his head, hand and heart. One who becomes an automobile engineer should have the theoretical knowledge in his head. He must know how to work with an automobile with his skilled hand and should have the moral values to be fair in his profession. If an electronic engineer has to go to a mechanic to repair his own TV set, it shows that he is not skilled and not educated in the real sense and even has no desire in his heart to learn to be skilled. If one who is a holder of the highest degree of education of our country takes bribe to do some one a favour, we cannot call him educated because he is not rich in heart. So, let us try to develop our three R's for a peaceful and prosperous Bangladesh.

H his even and here published the here it is here	Marks
(a) Answer the following questions :	2×4=8
(i) What do you mean by the three R's?	

- (ii) What is the target of education?
- (iii) Who is educated in the true sense of the term?
 - (iv) Who is not a true electronic engineer?

(b) What is the main idea and what are the supporting ideas in the passage?

(g) Change the following words as directed and make your own 1×4=4 sentences with the changed words (any four) :

significant (noun); profession (adjective); prosperous (verb); skilled (adverb); acquistion (verb); repair (adjective).

(d) Write the summary of the passage.

[Please turn over



MAL MINTEMINANA A TRADE IN TANK AND TANK TRACT	T ANK
	Marks
2. (a) Correct the following sentences :	. 5
(i) Kamal insisted me to go with him.	
(ii) The child is the father of the man.	
(iii) We availed the chance yesterday.	
(iv) If I had enough money, I would have built a hospi	tal.
(v) We should be united together.	
(b) Use the right form of verbs in the brackets :	5
(i) At last I (have) my revenge.	
(ii) It was long since he (to pass) away.	
(iii) He ever (to be) to the Sundarbans?	monend
(iv) He confessed to (kill) the man.	Maria .
(<i>v</i>) The book is worth (to buy).	(mailing
3. (a) Frame WH-questions from the following sentences :	Statistics 5
(i) Jamal came to see his ailing mother.	
(ii) He has been here for ten years.	and the second second
(iii) Father serves in a private organization.	
(iv) He died in a road accident.	
(v) Fine, thank you.	
(b) Combine the sentences into one :	5
(i) His exam result was published. He heard the ne	ews. He
ran to college.	
(ii) Man is the best creation of God. He forgets the tr	
becomes involved in misdeeds. He falls in danger	
(iii) Suman reads in class X. He wants to be a doc believes that hard labour always brings fruits.	
studies very hard to attain his goal.	
(iv) Kamal is a university student. He is very helpfu	l to the
poor people. His friend Hasan is different from h	
thinks that it is no use working for others.	illion A
(v) Bangladesh is a land of rivers. Many rivers flow t	
the land into the Bay of Bengal. She suffers for	
water for irrigation. Most of the rivers have si over the years.	neu up
	and the second



Marks 10

Part C

Write a paragraph on any one of the following topics :---4. (i) Globalisation and Technology; (ii) Cyber Crime.

Write a letter to the manager of an industry to permit you as the 5. head of the department to pay an Industrial Tour for your students in his industry.

Or,

Write an application to the registrar of the National University requesting him to correct the spelling mistake of your name and a subject code in your registration card.

6. Translate into English :---

> চা শিল্প বাংলাদেশের অন্যতম বড় কৃষিভিত্তিক শিল্প। চা বাগান থেকে চায়ের পাতা সংগ্রহ করে কারখানায় প্রক্রিয়াজাতের মাধ্যমে চা-এ রূপান্তর করা হয়। অভ্যন্তরীণ ভোগের পর কিছু পরিমাণ চা রপ্তানি করা হয়। দেশের বৃহত্তর সিলেটের পাহাড়িয়া অঞ্চল, চট্টগ্রামের কিছু এলাকা চা চাযের জন্য উপযোগী। সম্প্রতি পঞ্চগড়ের কিছু এলাকায় চা চাষ শুরু হয়েছে।

10

cultivate

১৫এক্স

